
 

  

Diary Dates 

Friday 5th November: Non-uniform 
(chocolate donations for raffle 
prizes) 
Monday 8th-Friday 12th November: 
Maths Week England (further details 
to follow) 

Thursday 11th November: 
Remembrance service 

Friday 12th November: Children in 
Need (details to follow) 
Monday 15th November: Haffydown 
class to West Stow Anglo-Saxon 
village 

Friday 26th November: Non-uniform 
(bottle donations for raffle prizes) 

Monday 29th November: Occasional 
Day – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Wednesday 1st December: 
Christmas Decoration Day 

Tuesday 14th December: 9:45am 
and 1:45pm Christmas service  

Wednesday 15th December: 
Christmas Dinner 

Thursday 16th December: Christmas 
parties (pm) 

Friday 17th December: Reward Day 

Tuesday 21st December: SCHOOL 
FINISHES at 1:00pm  

 

 

What a busy and challenging half term it has been! It has 

been truly wonderful to be operating with things pretty 

much back to normal in school most of the time. We have 

enjoyed so many special assemblies - together as a school 

once more. We particularly enjoyed our Buddy assembles 

where the Year Six children introduced our youngest 

children in Shackadell class to the Aston School family.  

Last week, we were delighted to be able to hold face-to-

face consultations (for most classes) for the first time in 

what seems like a very long time! We hope that you 

found these both useful and informative and that you 

went away feeling proud of your child’s achievements. 

Unfortunately, this week we have had a growing number 

of positive cases across the school. We would like to 

thank you for keeping your children off school when 

possible symptoms appear and for getting them PCR 

tested; in this way the spread of the virus has been 

minimised. It has not just been children who have been 

affected but staff too. The half term break really is 

needed – not only to recharge batteries but also to 

hopefully prevent further cases within the school. Should 

any children test positive during the half term break, 

please remember to email us on: 

closed@astonmarys.herts.sch.uk. 

We would like to wish all our families a happy and 

relaxing half term break. Please stay safe and enjoy the 

extra family time. We will look forward to welcoming the 

children back to school on Monday 1st November. 
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ACADEMIC YEAR 2021/2022 

AUTUMN TERM 
Thursday 2nd September 2021 to Tuesday 21st December 2021 
HALF TERM Break - Monday 25th October 2021 to Friday 29th October 
2021 
Occasional Day (School Closed) - Monday 29th November 2021 
SPRING TERM 
Thursday 6th January 2022 to Friday 1st April 2022 
HALF TERM Break - Monday 14th February 2022 to Friday 18th February 
2022 
SUMMER TERM 
Wednesday 20th April 2022 to Wednesday 20th July 2022 
Bank Holiday (School Closed) - Monday 2nd May 2022 
HALF TERM Break - Monday 30th May 2022 to Friday 3rd June 2022  

Jubilee Day (School Closed) – Monday 20th June 2022 

 

 

 

Shining Stars were 

awarded to: 

Lily-Anne, Blake, LJ, 

Hanna, Anouska and 

Jack  

Merits were awarded to: 

Keely, Isabel, Toby, Bertie, Austin, Louie, 

Ted, Tate, Leon, Nyah, Phoebie, Isla, 

Anouska, Elizabeth, Oscar, Finlay W, 

Favian and LJ 

 
 

A Thought from Reverend Jenny: 

 

‘Lord we come to ask Your healing 
Teach us of love 

All unspoken shame revealing 
Teach us of love 

Take our selfish thoughts and actions 
Petty feuds divisive factions 

Hear us now to You appealing 
Teach us of love 

 
Soothe away our pain and sorrow 

Hold us in love 
Grace we cannot buy or borrow 

Hold us in love 
Though we see but dark and danger 

Though we spurn both friend and stranger 
Though we often dread tomorrow 

Hold us in love... 
Fill us with love... 
Bind us in love...’ 
(Jean Holloway) 

 

School Meals 

To order school meals, 

please log onto your 

School Gateway account 

via the website or the 

app. 

 DINNER MONEY FEES 

£2.80 per meal 

 
 

 

 Jesus sets before us the hope of 
God’s kingdom, that all that is 
broken will be bound in God’s 

healing love, all that is marred 
by weakness and sin will be 

transformed by God’s 
reconciling love. 

 
May Christ bring you 

wholeness of body, mind and 
spirit, 

deliver you from evil 
and give you His peace. 

 
Amen. 

 
 

http://clipart-library.com/clipart/269836.htm


Notices 

 

 

  Orchestra  

– A message from Mrs Crowley 

I am restarting orchestra after half term 
for Puddlebridge and Danes children. 
Letters went out last week. It is a free 
club and anyone in those classes may 
attend, recorders can be played and 
glockenspiels and other percussion also. 
Children having violin, clarinet and sax 
lessons would be very welcome!  It is after 
school on Tuesdays until 4pm. Please 
send your forms back as soon as possible.  
 

Many thanks. 
 

 
 
 
 

 

We are continually updating our school website so please do remember to refer to it. 

Under the ‘About Aston St Mary’s’ you will find a wide range of information including 

details about our rich and varied curriculum. The class pages include up-to-date 

information about the learning in your child’s class. Under the ‘Christian Character’ tab, 

you will find information about our vision, values, prayer and worship. 

HHH

 

 
 

Mel from Aston Pre-

School is looking for 

someone to work 

sometimes - anyone 

who is interested 

and available should 

contact Mel in the 

Pre-School or Louie's 

mum in Peartree 

Class 
 

 



Notices 
 

  

Thank You! 

Thank you very much for all your amazing support with our harvest festival this 

year. We were overwhelmed by the generous amounts that were given. These have 

already been delivered to 'The Foodshed' where they were gratefully received. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After the class pages, we have added two pages of activities related to our values of 

honesty and truthfulness. There are lots of ideas and things to think about at home 

as a family. We hope you enjoy these; we would love to see any pictures of the things 

you have been doing together. 

 

 

 



Class News 
 

  
Shackadell Class 

Shackadell class are learning all about Autumn! We had a lot of fun going out for a walk around 
the village looking for signs of Autumn. We collected lots of things, especially conkers. In class we 
looked carefully at our objects and learned their correct names. We have been exploring our 
vocabulary choices when trying to describe each item. 
 
We listened to the story 'Leaf man' by Lois Ehlert and then made our own leaf men using some of 
our collected resources. 

 

  

 
 

 

We also made repeating patterns with 
some of our Autumnal finds. 

 

We used some conkers to practice some 
of our fine motor skills. 

 



Class News 
  

Peartree Class 

Well, we finally made it through the first half term. We have been so busy the weeks have just 

flown by. 

In English, we have been doing some super work on adjectives to describe all the different sticks 

in our class book ‘Stanley’s Stick’. We have also begun to write our own version about our own 

sticks. 

    
We have also had some fun with nature and created our own ‘Leaf’ characters using some 

interesting leaves with lovely colours that we gathered whilst on a brief walk outside of the 

school.  

  
In history, we were looking at the changes in toys throughout time and why they may have 

happened. We looked at artifacts and history books as evidence. We then did a piece of writing to 

tell what we had found out.  

 

 

 

 

 

Have a lovely half 

term. 

Mrs Baker, Mrs Evans 

and Mrs Crowley 



Class News 
 

  Orchard Class 

We have had a fantastic first half term in Orchard! We have all been inspired by our history topic – The 
Sinking of The Great Titanic and have been fascinated by this significant event in history. I have been very 
impressed with the variety of different home learning projects the children have produced. From posters 
to cakes, models and diaries, it is clear that a lot of fun and learning has taken place. In our final lesson, we 
became archaeologists. We asked and answered historical questions about a range of artefacts found at 
the wreckage. Finally, we pondered the question, “should the site be treated as a grave site or an 
archaeological site?” The children came up with some very thoughtful responses.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In English, we have been looking at writing instructions. We helped Scaredy Squirrel come up with a 
perfect plan to help him make a perfect friend. We planned our instructions using the templates below. 
During the week we will be using command sentences to write our own instructions.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Thank you for your continued support and I wish you all a wonderful half term.  
 

Miss Keen 

 

 

  

  



Class News 
 

 

  

Haffydown Class 

Haffydown have been working super hard!  

In English, we have started examining a new poem called ‘Overheard on a Saltmarsh’. We have 
been expanding our vocabulary by discussing amazing adjectives for our initial impressions of the 
nymph and goblin. We had a fantastic lesson where the children acted out their favourite part of 
the poem. We had some wonderful nymphs and some very scary goblins!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Maths, we have been focusing on mental addition. The children have done an excellent job 
understanding that addition is commutative and using the compensation method. I have been 
incredibly impressed with how quickly they have made progress.   

‘What conditions affect the growth of a plant?’ was the question we worked on in Science. The 
children have designed and completed an experiment where they removed one variable that a 
plant needs to discover how this affected the plant. We had some great results and we will 
continue to see how our beans grow.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

In History, we have focused on what Anglo-Saxon houses were made from and the jobs adults 
and children did around the village. We made some brilliant posters advertising typical Anglo-
Saxon jobs.   

 

 

 



Class News 
  

Puddlebridge Class 

This week, we have enjoyed a whole day of Design and Technology. Working in groups, we were 

set the challenge of designing and building an authentic looking model of an Anderson Shelter. 

Our shelter had to include a strong framework in order to withstand bombing from The Blitz. We 

also had to make sure that the shelter was durable, functional, and stable. While this project 

helped us to deepen our understanding of WWII shelters and building structures, it also taught us 

lots about the importance of thorough planning, time management, economic use of resources, 

and working as a team. 

 

 

Great work Puddlebridge class – you all deserve to have a wonderful half term and we will look 

forward to seeing you all again after the break. 

Miss Pear 



Class News 
 

  

Danes Class 
We have been thinking about our individual interpretations of  

‘Every child is a treasure – small in size, growing in God’s love. 

We created posters of our ideas. 

   
 

   
   

 

In art, we have been 
developing our sketching skills 
by drawing Second World War 
planes. We drew construction 

lines to get the angles and 
proportions for the fuselage, 
wings and tail and then used 

our observation skills to 
produce detailed sketches.  

 
   

   
 



 

 

  

 



  

 



 



 

 



 


